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DATE: 13:08-2022 

 

Education is not the learning of facts, but training of the mind to think. Continuing 

with its already running best practices of conducting PTM annually, a PTM was 

organised in the Departmental of Vocational Studies: BCA on Saturday, 13th August 

2022 for the parents to come and interact with the faculty of the college. 

This PTM aimed to discuss the performance of students with their parents, attendance, 

subject wise class progress, overall academic growth etc. Also if any parents or their 

wards were facing some problem, then to discuss them  and find an amicable solution 

for the same. Parents were informed prior regarding the meeting. Total 41 students’ 

parents/guardian joined the meet. Most of the parents asked about their ward’s study 

progression and how they can improve more for upcoming exams. They were asked 

to advise their ward to work harder for next exam and fix their study time in home 

and college will also help them preparing better for future by giving regular guidance 

and support in terms of teaching and counselling. It was a great interaction between 

the teacher and the parents for the development of their children where they discussed 

both the strengths and areas of improvements. 

A virtuous response from the parents were received. The feedback form were 

provided both to the students and their parents. The suggestions given by the parents 

and their wards in the feedback form will be taken into consideration and follow-up 

will be done. 

The PTM came to an end with the conclusion that joint effort, mutual understanding 

and co-operation of parents and teachers is very important for the proper nourishment 

and progress of students. 



The meeting was presided over by Coordinator, BCA Prof. Pushpa Tewari. She 

addressed the attendees and explained in detail about the functioning of the 

department and invited unbiased suggestions from the parents for effective 

improvement. Further all the teachers advised parents and students individually 

regarding the progress and specially to avail the departmental library methodically.  

The teachers who attended the meeting were 

1. Prof-In-Charge Girls’ wing Dr Ranjana Das 

2. Co-ordinator Prof Pushpa Tewari 

3. Prof Uday Sinha 

4. Prof Manisha Singh 

5. Prof Kalyan Paul 

6. Prof. Hamda Imam 



 
 

Guru Nanak College, Dhanbad 

Department of Vocational Studies, BCA 

Letter of Invitation 

 
Dear Parents/ Guardians 

A Parent-Teacher meeting of BCA Semester -II is scheduled to be held on 

Saturday, 13th August 2022 in the Department of Vocational Studies, BCA 

building at Bank More Campus from 11.00am to 12.30pm. 

You are whole heartedly invited to attend the meeting. The presence of 

parent/guardian will help us run the department better. 

In this meeting you will come to know about the functioning of department and 

also, the performance of your ward. 

Kindly attend the meeting. 

 

Prof Pushpa Tewari Dr. Sanjay Prasad 

Coordinator  Principal 

(BCA) (Guru Nanak College, Dhanbad) 
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